London Rehabilitation Workers Forum

Website: www.members.tripod.com/londonrehabforum

Minutes of the meeting held on 25/10/02
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Speakers

1
Howard Lewis – RNIB Advocacy and Information Dept.

Currently working in partnership on a new project with some local authorities, 7 national voluntary organisations (e.g. Scope, Help the Aged, Family Welfare Group) – more groups to be involved at a later date, and British Gas (BG).      

Project called ‘HELP’ – ‘Home Essentials for Life Program’.     

‘HELP’ will be launched in November 2002.     RNIB have been involved for 2 months.      Project is currently being piloted in Merton and Haringey.    Tower Hamlets due to start soon.    

Stages:

· BG and LA’s agree to work together.  

· BG will work with LA’s to identify the most deprived areas in their borough.    

· Zones will be created – comprising 3 or 4 streets in 1 area and up to 600 households.   

· Contact by a BG partner organisation will be made with people living in the zone.

Support / information / advice will be offered on energy conservation / efficiency and grants available to help fund improvements (uses ‘Warmfront’ scheme funding)

· Support also offered from partnership groups and a referral can be made.    An information pack will be left in the home.

Eligibility criteria:

· people aged 60 or above on an income related benefit

· people on Disability Living Allowance or Attendance Allowance 

· pregnant women within a specified age range

· Must be private rented / owner occupier (LA’s have a duty to do similar work with council tenants)

· If ineligible for ‘Warmfront’ money, will be advised on other funding opportunities.

Referrals:

· Can be via the BG worker who visits

· Can be self referral once BG worker has left

Role of the RNIB:

· Will contact clients by phone do a ‘services support checklist’ of the clients needs e.g. LVA’s, benefits, Community care issues, local groups and advise on where to go, who to contact etc.

· Will keep a track of what has been done and will contact the client approximately 6 weeks later to see what has happened and if more assistance is needed.    

· Are willing to involve Social Service Dept. when they get referrals, they think the likely numbers are about 3-4 households in every 100.

· May be able to give some equipment for free as BG has given them some funding to do so.

Plans:

· National publicity campaign starting 18/11/02.

· RNIB will do local awareness publicity when each area is due to start.

· Hopes to contact ½ million households over the 3-year program.   

· Services offered will depend upon housing survey.

· Other help dependent upon which other organisations the client is referred to.   

2
Julieanne Marriott – Campaigns officer RNIB

RNIB is unable to campaign at a local level so they support local groups.   The campaigns unit has a campaign pack, which they send out to individuals.   It gives advice on how to write letters to particular groups etc.    ‘Campaign News’ is a newsletter for campaign supporters, and goes out to about 2,000 people.     Contact Julieanne if you wish to receive a copy.    

RNIB have also been campaigning for audio description on TV.     2 nights are planned – 5th and 6th November 2002.     The times are planned for around midnight.   It is unlikely that audio description will ever be planned for daytime.   RNIB wants people to ring or write to BBC after 5th / 6th November and say they want more programs audio described.   RNIB are hoping that digital TV may make this more likely.    The new Communications Act says that companies will have to audio describe 10% of programs.    

Julieanne has been involved with ‘Travellers Tales’ highlighted recently in the ‘New Beacon’.      ‘Travellers Tales’ is downloadable from the LRWF website for free.    This is a new report, on an old campaign.    Its aim is to try and re-start the old campaign.   There are no new statistics in the report, but it uses a lot of quotes from road and transport users.     Report is in 3 sections, though they are aware it should cover more, dealing with: 

· Walking – includes cycle lanes, pavement society, hedges, pavement maintenance.

· Buses – includes drivers attitudes, accessible signage, knowing where on the route the bus is.

· Train travel – includes audible, accessible information, staff assistance.

And has 50 recommendations to a variety of agencies including the general public.

RNIB used local groups and has some focus groups to get the information.     The Joint Mobility Unit probably made recommendations for the report.     

3
Sylvie Macle – transport meeting – taken from website. 

A meeting will be held on 1st November, at RNIB, 105 Judd Street, 10:00am - 1:00pm that may be of interest to you. 

It is jointly organised by the London Borough of Camden (Nirmala Sharma) and RNIB (Sylvie Macle), with Transport for London Bus Operators and Highway engineers. The aim will be to seek solutions to facilitate access on buses for disabled people (VI, wheel-chair users, etc). At this meeting officers and bus operators will have the opportunity to meet with members of public and listen to passengers’ experiences while travelling on London Buses. 

The aim of the meeting is to improve training for bus operators and drivers, and improve facilities - especially for people with disabilities. We will also seek improvements in systems of information at bus stops and on buses, bus design, paving surfaces, kerb design and dealing with illegal parking in bus lanes and at bus stops.
This is your opportunity to come to the meeting and raise your concerns where all those who are responsible will be present. If you are interested in attending, or know someone who might be, can you please email: sylvie.macle@rnib.org.uk as soon as possible.

We only have about 10 seats left. Lunch will be provided in the form of sandwiches, etc. as of 1:00pm. If you so wish, you can stay behind to talk with your peers till 2:00pm or so as we have secured the seminar room till then.

Agenda

1
Report ‘Progress in Sight’.                                                                      ADSS report published this month.    Cost £10.00, available on website to download for free.   Makes some suggestions for rehabilitation teams.    Gill Clegg was involved with the writing of this report.

2
Speakers needed.               

Any group member willing to talk about specialist visual impairment topic or area of interest for about 5-10 minutes – contact Stuart.    

3
Deafblind services.                

Ealing about to start looking at this area.    Stuart aware that Greenwich are well organised.    K&C are making reductions in communicator guides because of financial issues.    Bexley have a communicator guide who takes people to hospital appointments.   

Role of communicator guides discussed.   Sutton pay for guides via Direct Payments.   This led to a brief discussion of the Direct Payments Scheme.      Greenwich staff present to ask one of the Deafblind team to come and speak at a meeting.    

4
BD8 process.

A quick poll was taken about waiting times for an assessment and most boroughs saw people in less than a year, though this varied from 1 month upwards.       However, K&C have an unqualified registration and assessment officer, who contacts people within 2 weeks to explain services and refers to CAB and Taxi Card and then to RW if needed.     

BD8’s vary in the length of time it takes them to arrive.    Moorfields say that they aim to get them sent out in 2 – 6 weeks, but regional clinics may be slower.     Some BD8’s are sent direct to Sensory Teams, others go to Care Management Teams first.      There is information in ‘Sight in Progress’ about reducing waiting times to 4 weeks.    

Moorfields say that they are willing to pull notes and talk to RW’s about the information in them.    

5
Report – ‘Changing the way we think about Blindness’.

Report about services people expect if they lose their sight.     Concerns were raised that the report contains no mention of RW’s although ‘rehab’ is alluded to a couple of times.    

6
Social Care Association.

The SCA are planning another conference on 25th & 26th March 2003 in Wolverhampton.    Cost about £170.     

Nick Johnson is also chairing a committee looking at reviewing national standards and is keen to hear from service users.    

The South East region RW group never meet, so Nick may try to organise a conference down there.    

There was a brief discussion on the last conference, which was felt to be quite good.    

7
Small equipment request.

Sylvie Macle is going to Nairobi on 13/11/02.    Wants donations of small pieces of equipment to take with her to give out, preferably battery free e.g. writing guides.     Contact her on 020 7391 2256.    

8
Metropolitan Society for the Blind.        

Lewisham say that MSB are asking for grants applications to be accompanied by a letter confirming the financial information on the form.    Lewisham unwilling to do this because they do not check the financial information.   What do other boroughs do?      Contact Lewisham direct or post reply on website.      

Lambeth say that they do provide a lot of information as a letter of support, however for small things they just send a letter whereas a CCTV, for example, would require the full form.    Tower Hamlets also check that information is correct.      Greenwich suggested photocopying the benefits books.    

9
Braille.

A quick poll was taken of how many boroughs teach Braille.    12 boroughs in the room would teach Braille, especially grade 1.        In some areas, Adult Education teaches it.      Some people think that Braille is outdated but others feel that it is not promoted.      It was agreed that it is time consuming to teach grade 2.    The RNIB volunteers scheme was mentioned.   

10 Jobs.

Let Stuart know the information and he will post on website.

· Jewish Care vacancy.    Information will be available on the website.    

· Bexley – vacancy in November.

· Greenwich – will be re-advertising.    They did appoint, but person later decided against moving.

Norma Bailey’s agency for RW’s.

Tel: 020 8471 8335 or mobile 07903 936753.

11 Next meeting.

Arranged for 21/02/2003 at 2pm at the RNIB.     

Speakers: 

a) Lyndsey O’Neill University of Reading Lighting Survey (still looking for volunteers).

b) RNIB talk and support.   

1 volunteer – Terry Taylor on Martial Arts for VIP.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year everyone.

